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      BY E-MAIL  
 
 
September 27, 2013 
 
 
Mr. Michael DiLullo 
The Corporation of the Municipality of South Huron 
322 Main Street South 
P.O. Box 759 
Exeter, ON N0M 1S6 
 
 
Dear Mr. DiLullo:  
 
Re: Application for Leave to Construct Transmission Facilities by: 

Goshen Wind Inc. - Application Board File Number EB-2013-0096 
 

This acknowledges receipt of your cover letter dated September 20, 2013, and 
submission on two wind projects.  Please note that in regard to the two noted projects, 
the Board has no jurisdiction regarding the need for and the location of the wind 
generation facilities that are associated with the relevant transmission line and related 
facilities. 
 
The wind project identified in your letter as “Northland Power Limited” is related to a 
Board proceeding where on August 22, 2013, the Board issued a decision and order 
approving construction of transmission facilities by the Grand Bend Wind Limited 
Partnership (Board File Number: EB-2013-0185).   
 
In regard to the project identified in your letter as “NextEra Energy Canada Limited” is 
related to the proceeding addressing the application by Goshen Wind Inc. requesting 
permission to construct a transmission line and related facilities.  The Board notes that 
the Municipality of South Huron did not intervene in that proceeding, nor did it file a 
letter of comment during the time limits set out in the Board’s procedural order issued in 
that case.  The evidentiary phase of this proceeding was completed on August 6, 2013 
and the Board can no longer receive new submissions.  You can access the official 
records of this proceeding at the Board’s website.  The application by Goshen Wind Inc. 
remains under consideration by the Board at the present time. 
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The Board notes that the September 30 submission of the Municipality of South Huron 
appears to express the Municipality’s concerns raised during a portion of the 
Renewable Environmental Approval (“REA”) process as well as the applicant’s 
response to those concerns.  Any further pursuit of the Municipality’s  concerns should 
continue to be within the REA process.   
 
For the reasons noted above, the Board is returning your submission, as it will not be 
considered by the Board’s Panel dealing with this proceeding. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
John Pickernell 
Assistant Board Secretary  
 
Copy to: Mr. George Vegh, McCarthy Tétrault LLP – Counsel to Applicant 

Ms. Héloïse Apestéguy-Reux, McCarthy Tétrault LLP – Counsel to 
Applicant 
 

 
 


